
   
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Parent Pay activation letters have now been sent home in 
book bags. 

 
If you haven’t already done so, can we please request that you log in and activate your account. Even 
if your child has free school meals we still need parents to have their own Parent Pay account.  
 

Your help is greatly appreciated. Thank you.  

  
Welburn Hall Weekly 
 

Monday 16 September 2024 
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School dinner arrears 
 

We are at the end of our first full week and 
are in arrears for school dinners. School 
lunches should be paid in advance. 
Automatic top-up, for as little as £5 can be 
set up on Parent Pay. 

Thank you for your understanding 

Hello and welcome to our weekly Newsletter………… 

Autumn 1 
Food Tech Contributions 
 

Payments can now be made towards  
Autumn 1 Food Tech. 
 

So, if you are able to contribute, please do so 
via ParentPay. Thank you  

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


   
 

 

 

  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Welcome back to…. The building site! Behind the fenced construction area, there 
are asbestos removal works as well as tunnelling, piping and lots and lots of 
digging. We have marked the fencing with pupil-friendly signs and symbols. 
Class teams have been explaining the rules and boundary areas to all pupils. 
The construction area is absolutely out of bounds for anyone other than the 
builders. So far, the pupils have been amazing and done their best to stay safe. 
It does mean that with 112 pupils, we are really cramped into small areas for 
break and lunch times so it is a challenge for all of us. Thank you to all parents 
for your support with the hectic start to term including the major electrical 
malfunction in Week 1! 
 

We welcome Rebekah Fordham-Brown (HLTA) and Alison Keane (Head on 
Fridays only) to the staff team. 
 

Pupil attendance codes have changed nationally, basically what it means is we 
have much more precise descriptors to send back to the LA and I cannot be 
authorising absence unless it is extreme need and falls within the descriptors. 
Pupils not attending school is safeguarding issue and we are also monitoring this 
closely, to ensure all absences are followed up.  
 

Thanks to Becky Sealey and Mandy in the office for keeping reviews going 
despite the extreme logistical challenges this term, we welcome as much input 
from parents/carers as you can manage please, so the EHCP is as accurate and 
person-centred as possible. 
 

Marianne 

Heads-up! 

We’ve had some new arrivals in Daisy's 
class this week!  
 
They now have two new guinea pigs, 
Buttercup and Blossom, who are 
settling in well.  

 
Daisy is really proud of her pupils, for 
learning how to hold them gently and 
what to feed them. 



   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Tom the Music Man 
 
Pre-Formal class absolutely embraced the music therapy session 
with Tom. They all engaged in exploring the different instruments, 
listening to changes in volume, singing and dancing, but most 
importantly having fun. 



   
 

 

 
 
 
 

Prize Donations 
Our HSA would also like to ask if parents/carers could please 
send in any donations for both raffle and bingo prizes.  
 

Your help is greatly appreciated. Thank you.  

Super-Prize Bingo 
Monday 23 Sept 2024 

7.30pm Eyes down 
 

Ryedale Indoor Bowls Club,  
Scarborough Rd, Norton, Malton YO17 8EG 

 
Join us for a great, prize bingo on Monday 23 September - eyes down at 

7.30pm. As well as prize bingo, there will be two fantastic raffles and 
delicious cake stall – so lots of fun for everyone! 

 
Our HSA are currently fundraising to refurbish and upgrade our tennis 

courts into a multi-use sports space. 

Student Consent Forms 
 
We are still waiting for some of this year’s consent forms 
to be returned. 
 
Could we ask that you please send in your completed 
forms as a matter of urgency. 
 
Thank you 

This month’s online safety newsletter has been included 
with this newsletter, we urge parents to read it, it does 
have some useful information. 

Annual Reviews – we’ve sent an email to all parents about Annual Reviews and some parents 
will have already had an invite. 
 

Please do read the information and get back to Mandy in Reception, on the main school number – 
01751 431218 – if you have any queries. Thank you.  



   
 

 

 

Wellbeing & Safeguarding 

North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership (NYSCP) aims to 
ensure all children in North Yorkshire are safe, happy, healthy 

and achieving. 
 

If you are worried about a child – this is the duty number: 0300 131 2 131 
Or see their website here: 

 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/ 

North Yorkshire 
Council Adult 
Learning & Skills 
Service would like 
you to know about 
their latest courses; 
some for school 
support staff and 
volunteers, but 
others for parents to 
help their children 
with maths and 
English.  
 
There are also 
courses on autism 
awareness and 
managing 
challenging 
behaviour, which 
might be of interest.  
 
Contact details are 
on the poster here. 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/

